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       Friday 6th May 2016

Dear Parents and Carers 
 
The Governors have met to discuss the planning application on White Post Road, as we have a number of concerns. 
 
The School’s main priority is the safety of the children; we are constantly reminding parents and visitors to the school to park sensibly and safely whenever visiting the school. 
  
Already exceptionally busy, especially at commute, drop off and pick up times, White Post Road is used as a rat run from Bodicote village through to the Timms Estate and on to Springfield Avenue to get to the Bloxham Road and on into other parts of Banbury.  
  
A main concern is that adding a further 280 houses in the vicinity will add at least 280 additional cars with the potential of many more to the roads in the area. A further concern is that the road will become a bypass for cars coming from the south of Banbury through to Bloxham cutting out the traffics jams that occur on the Oxford Road down to the Bloxham Road junction. 
  
The school is seeking reassurance from the Highways agency that they can guarantee that adding the new estate and the spine road directly outside the school will not add further risks to our children, parents, staff and visitors to the school. 
  
We would like the highways agency comments on the following: 
  
1.     With White post road meeting the new spine road, is this an additional risk to pedestrians? Is there adequate pedestrian crossings being provided? 
2.     The positioning of the proposed car park – is this a safe place to have a car park and will this create further safety concerns for the school? 
3.     If the current main pedestrian entrance of the school remains as is, it will sit directly onto an even busier main road. Can the main road be moved further away from the pedestrian entrance?  
 

Further questions for the developer if the proposed plan is granted would be: 

 
1.     The school would have serious concerns over the safety of our children, parents, staff and visitors from construction traffic whilst the development is being built and would seek assurances that strict controls of traffic movement at specific times around pick up and drop off time.  
2.     If we were to acquire the car park, with up to 34 spaces for the school to use, will this adequately compensate for the car parking along the road that will be lost? 
 
We hope that we have covered all the major concerns that our parents, staff and visitors have regarding the proposed development, but would welcome any additional comments from parents and staff relating to the proposed development and its effects on our school. 
 
With Thanks  
 
James Hall 
Parent Governor  
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